






  

HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

THE HERTFORDSHIRE (BLACKHORSE LANE AND FOSTER DRIVE, HITCHIN) (RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 2015 

NOTICE is given that the Hertfordshire County Council has made an Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 to introduce 

waiting restrictions in Hitchin as specified in the Schedule to this Notice.  The Order will come into effect on Monday 11 April 2016. 

Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order may be inspected from 24 March 2016 to 5 May 2016 during normal office 

hours at the offices of North Hertfordshire District Council, Council Offices, Gernon Road, Letchworth or at Main Reception, 

Hertfordshire County Council, County Hall, Pegs Lane, Hertford or viewed on line at www.hertsdirect.org/trafficorders by clicking on 

PTRO’s and looking in North Herts DC  (Under Ref: NH/008/15) 

Enquiries relating to the Order should be referred to the Highways Engineer concerned Lance Holman tel: 01992 658313 or 

lance.holman@hertfordshire.gov.uk  

Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order, or of any provision contained in it, on the grounds that it is not within the 

powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of the Act or any Instrument 

made under it has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within 6 weeks from the date of this Notice apply to the 

High Court for this purpose. 

SCHEDULE: No waiting at any time – effecting those sections of road herein listed and as set out in the Order and accompanying 

plan - Parts of Blackhorse Lane and Foster Drive. 
 

County Hall          24 March 2016 
Hertford                          John Wood 
Herts SG13 8DN                                     Chief Executive & Director of Environment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

      STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR MAKING 
 

THE HERTFORDSHIRE (BLACKHORSE LANE AND FOSTER DRIVE, HITCHIN) 
(RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 2015 

 

The Hertfordshire County Council is proposing to introduce new waiting restrictions in order to improve road safety in 
Hitchin. 
 

The proposals include: 

• ‘No waiting at any time’ restrictions on parts of Blackhorse Lane and Foster Drive. 
 

The proposed measures are intended to address safety and access concerns that have arisen due to current on 
road parking habits. The waiting restrictions will aid visibility and access of vehicles at the junction. 
 

Therefore, it appears to the Highway Authority that it is necessary and expedient to make an Order in the interests of 
avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or for preventing the likelihood of any 
such danger arising and for facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic (including 
pedestrians). 
 

The proposal has been subject to consultation with local and County Councillors representing the area and North 
Hertfordshire District Council. The local Police, Ambulance, Fire and Rescue Services, Hertfordshire County Council 
Passenger Transport Unit have also been consulted. 

 


